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Thanks to all of the contributors to this issue 
Valerie Brady, Ann Cox, Bob Engelson, Wendy Gustofson, Kathy Johnson, Sue Lawson, Duane Madison, Janet McTavish,  

Beth Mullan, Shawn Padden, Sherry Rovig, John Schifsky, Don Sitter, Carol Surine, Rose Vastila, and webmaster Janet Johansen. 

Whatõs Coming Up? 
 

Township Trails Survey (enclosed, see page 4) 
 Deadline for response, July 17

th
 

 Open House July 16
th
 7pm at the Town Hall 

 

Community COME ON HOME PARTY 

     Saturday Aug 8th, Town Hall 1-4:30  (see article, right) 
 

Youth seeking jobs (see list on p2) 
 

Information on sewer system check valve problems 
  for residents who are connected to the D/NSSD sewer 
  south of the Expressway by the shore (see article below). 
 

How to send emails to Township personnel and De-
partments (see page 7, email using our Township web site) 
 

Mark your calendar for the Harvest Dinner  
  A benefit for our Volunteer Fire Department  
  Saturday, Oct 10

th
 5-7pm, Town Hall. 

 

Duluth Townshipôs Annual  

ñCome On Home Partyó 
August 8th 

 

Saturday afternoon, 1-4:30pm  
at our Town Hall on Homestead Road. 

Itôs free!  
Itôs for everyone in the community,  
new residents and old timers,  

young and old. 
The purpose of the event is to have fun and to build a 

strong and caring community. 
Thereôs music, dancing, great door prizes, 

refreshments  
and a chance to meet new friends. 
Join Your Communityôs Gathering! 
(for more information, call 525-4154) 

Sewer Problems for Residents in D/NSSD South of Expressway 
Information from Supervisor Wendy Gustofson 

 

Supervisor Wendy Gustofson provided information about serious backflow check valve (backflow preventer) freezing 
problems experienced by some residents with D/NSSD septic connections.  A frozen valve can create backflow of sew-
age from the pressurized sewer line into the home...10,000 gallons reported by one resident.  Apparently, residents are 
responsible for preventing freezing.  Some solutions are becoming available. 
   D/NSSD Operations and Maintenance Coordinator, Eric Appelwick, has an information sheet for residents on web site: 
www.peopleservice.com.  A new insulation disk is being developed to help address the problem.  Other solutions involve 
upgrading the valve or installing it inside. 
   Residents Cindy Donner and Christine Penney are proposing an online D/NSSD Newsletter to keep residents in-
formed.  They are developing a mailing list and would appreciate knowing how residents would prefer to be notified of 
sewer issues (Christine Penneyôs home phone for this purpose is 525-6970). 
   Points for residents to note: 
 Homeowners are responsible for electric power and preventing valve freezing. 
 Adequate homeowner insurance coverage for sewage spills is worth double-checking. 
 If you are leaving for an extended period in the winter, call Eric Applelwick for an inspection before leaving. 
 Call PeopleService at 218-590-5911 if the pump alarm goes off and doesnôt stop within 10 minutes 
Contact: Eric Appelwick, Operations and Maintenance Coordinator for D/NSSD: Phone: (218) 464-8243, or 590-
5911 (Emergency Service, Duluth), Fax: 525-4582, Email: Eappelwick@peopleservice.com, or www.peopleservice.com. 

May 27th view of outdoor porch and entrance 
to a community room and offices.   



 

 

ñEarly Learning Sticks Like Glueò 
Kathy Johnson 

 

The North Shore Community School preschool pro-
gram will now be known as ñPlay and Learnò or P.A.L. 
for short.  The change is a result of a request from the 
MN Dept. of Education.  To meet State requirements, 
NSCS is simply required to change the name.  Beyond 
that, the times, days, and the program employee will 
remain exactly the same.  Join our early childhood fam-
ily...become a P.A.L.! 
    Who? Children ages 3-5 
    What? A caring, sharing, learning experience 
    When? Tues, Wed, Thurs 9:15-11:30 or 12:15-
2:30. 
    Where?  Room 6, NSCS, 5926 Ryan Road 
 (a monthly tuition fee is charged) 
 

To enroll for 2015-2016 or for more information,  
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JOBS WANTED  
For our Township Youth 

An effort to match up residents who have work suitable for 
our youth with youth in the Township who may want a job. 

 

Seeking Job 
 

Å Cameron Nelson, age 13, lawn mowing, snow 
   shoveling, general yard work, general labor.   
   Call Cameron at 525-0208 
 

Å Ryan, age 13, is looking for work.  He is interest-
ed 
   in yard work and babysitting.  Call 525-9065. 
 

Å Young man, age 11 looking for work, including  
   lawn mowing and general yard work.  Exper- 
   enced.  If interested, please call Konrad, at  
   830-9514. 
 

Å Mason Stolp, age 13 years, looking for work  
   (mowing, shoveling, yard work, cleaning, general  
   labor).  Call Mason at 525-0576. 
 

Å Mature, hard working, experienced 13 year old  
   looking for work (yard work, cleaning, mowing,  
   pretty much any chores).  Just call Bridger at 
   525-0090. 
 

 Advertise for free:  For Township youth (under 25yrs) 
who are seeking work and Township residents who need 
help with various jobs suitable for youth (babysitting, lawn, 
garden, maintenance, snow shoveling, house cleaning, etc.).  
Leave your ad & contact information at the Town Hall or 
leave a message 525-5705 or email:  
editor@duluthtownship.org.  

 

The Homesteaders  

Rose Vastila 
 

July 1
st
, Wednesday, 12:30pm Town Hall, Annual picnic 

and bingo.  New this year: scrabble. 
August 5

th
, Wednesday, 12:30pm Town Hall,  Sandwich-

es and coffee.  Marlene Wisuri will present ñPutting up 
the Lavuu at the Sami Cultural Center in Duluth 
Lakeside neighborhoodò.  

 

August 8
th
, Come on Home Party, 1-4:30 Sat, Town 

Hall. 
 

September 2
nd
, Wednesday, 12:30pm Town Hall, Sand-

wiches and coffee.  Program: Music by THUG from Two 
Harbors.            Everyone is welcome. 

For information call Rose Vastila at 834-5281. 

Duane Madison provided this first edition of the French River Home-
steaderôs news, dated March 1980 and celebrating the 4th anniversary of 

Homesteaders! 
Seeking Recycling Staff 

Carolyn Marino 
 

We are looking for 1-2 people who would be interested 
in helping staff our Recycling Center at the Town Hall. 
It is a paid position.  If you are interested, please leave 
your name at the Town Hall (525-5705). 

   For information, call Carolyn Marino at 525-6431 

Town Hall Improvements Update  
Supervisor Don Sitter 

 

The ground breaking for the Town Hall expansion hap-
pened on May 26, 2015!  It was exciting to see the work 
crew show up and start moving dirt (or in this case, clay).  
Within a week, footings were poured and block walls were 
starting to go up.  The weather has been cooperating and 
as of today, the slab has been poured and 2x6 walls are 
standing tall.  We have had a delay with the roof truss 
manufacturer, so trusses wonôt be arriving until the first 
week of July.  After the trusses are installed, the tempo-
rary braces can be removed and the new septic tanks can 
be installed.  In the meantime, a handicap portable toilet 
has been placed out front for anyone to use. 
   We greatly appreciate the patience of anyone using the 
Town Hall during this construction project, especially our 
Town Clerk, Ann Cox.  She has put up with the noise, vi-
brations and constant interruptions and will be moving out 
of her office until the new one is ready.  You will notice 
many items are stored in the main meeting room and tem-
porary desks have been set up for both Ann and the Plan-
ning and Zoning staff.  Again, your patience and coopera-
tion are appreciated as we look forward to a September 
completion date of this exciting improvement project. 


